
CUMBERLAND VALLEY MARCHING BAND BOOSTERS 
General Board Meeting 

 
Monday, January 11, 2015 

6:30 p.m. 
Orchestra Room 

 
AGENDA 

 
Meeting Minutes: The minutes from December  were approved. Motion to approve – Liz 

Potter; Second – Tammy Wilder  
Treasurer’s Report:  Bob Flaherty and Chris Roser 

1. November 
a. Income - $49,122 
b. Expenses- $10,265 
c. Profit - $38,857 

2. December 
a. Income- $23,502 
b. Expenses- $12, 453 
c. Profit- $11, 049 

3. Balances 
a. Checking- $38,857 
b. Money Market- $60,174 

 
Director’s Report: Dave Porter  

1. Next year’s outdoor show theme has not been chosen 
2. He met with 8th graders at Good Hope to talk about marching and concert band and will 

be meeting the 8the graders at Eagle View on 1/12/16. 
3. Winter Band concert is 2/9/15, which includes concert and jazz band. 
4. US Navy Band 

a. 2/23/16 at 7 pm 
b. The concert is free, but tickets are required 
c. 10 CV students will be joining the band to perform the Washington Post March.  
d. We will need to feed the tech crew 

 Selena suggested a home cooked meal and asked for a volunteer to 
provide the meal from 5-5:30 

e. We can offer concessions in the lobby during intermission 
5. Echoes in the Dome is 2/13/16 and we currently have 60 units participating. 

   
President’s Report:   Selena Culwell 

1. Cookbooks are still available for sale. 
2. Volunteers are needed for the following positions: 

a. Webmaster 
b. Email administrator 
c. Fall parent directory 

3.  Echoes in the Dome is 2/13/16 
a. We currently have 18 percussion units and 42 guards, with the potential for 8 

more units. 
b. The show starts at 12 with the percussion units. We are anticipating the show to 

be over around 10 pm. 
c. Volunteers are needed and there are shifts and different opportunities available. 
d. We are also looking for student volunteers to help the groups move through the 

school  
e. There is also a Mid Penn swimming meet the same day. 



 
Fundraising Report:  

1. Pizza Hut – 01/18/16. This is all day and coupons are needed. Janet Richey will send out 
an email with the coupon. It is also posted on the website. 

2. Denny’s in February – coordinator needed 
3. Gertrude Hawk Candy bars will be after Echoes - Tammy Wilder  
4. Maple Donuts is a fundraiser possibly for Fat Tuesday – Tammy Wilder 
5. There will be no fundraiser for Echoes ads as we did not have a volunteer to coordinate 

this activity. 
6. A volunteer is needed to coordinate the restaurant fundraisers. 
7. We are also looking for more general fund fundraisers, such as Bingo and car washes. We 

will need volunteers to coordinate these activities.  
 
Open Discussion 

1. Band Banquet 
a. Everyone seemed to have a good time. 
b. Janet is looking for both positive and negative feedback. If you have any 

comments, please let her know. 
c. The video that was shown was ordered at Championships. If you would like a 

copy it can be ordered from MrVideo.com or through Cavalcade of Bands.  
2. This year will be the Disney trip over Thanksgiving break. Last year the group left Tuesday 

evening and returned Sunday afternoon. Selena and Bob Flaherty are working together to 
plan the trip.   

 
Motion to adjourn: Tammy Wilder, 2nd- Cheryl Flaherty 
Next Executive Board Meeting:  February 01, 2016 @ 6:00 pm  CV Band Room 
Next General Board Meeting:   February 08, 2016 @ 6:30  pm  CV Band Room 


